




























































Memorandum by the Dutch JCS, Top Secret, for the Minister of Defense, No. 
75-307/14723, 12 December 1975. Drafter: lt. general A.J.W. Wijting, the 
chairman of the Dutch JCS.    

[Translation by Cees Weibes of portions of this document’s appendix] 

In view of your request, I hereby present an overview of the nuclear activities of 
the Netherlands Armed Forces (NAF). This overview gives a short factual 
historical sketch of the developments in the present nuclear weapons, a numerical 
summary of all these weapons and aspects of future developments in this field.  

Appendix: an overview of the nuclear activities of the NAF within the framework 
of the alliances. 

A. Royal Navy 
B. Honest john 
C. 155 mm Howitzer 
D. Royal Netherlands Air Force (RNAF) 
E. QRA 

Introduction: 

This memorandum sketches the developments regarding the stationing of nuclear 
weapons on Dutch soil.  

Future developments and possible problems 

The Dutch NAVY will phase out the NEPTUNES in 1976 and the choice for a new 
maritime plane has not been made yet. The choice of a new place will also 
influence the decision to retain its nuclear capabilities. This transpired from the 
fact that US opposed the plan to outfit the French Breguet Br.1150 Atlantic with a 
nuclear role. This was a long-range maritime patrol aircraft designed and 
manufactured by Breguet Aviation. Introduced to service in 1965, it was operated 
by several NATO countries, commonly performing maritime roles such as 
reconnaissance and anti-submarine warfare. The Breguet Atlantic was also capable 
of carrying air-to-ground munitions to perform ground attack missions; a small 
number of aircraft were also equipped to perform ELINT operations. The 
Netherlands bought in 1968 nine Brequets in view of the fact that the aircraft 
carrier Karel Doorman was sold. An option for another 6 French planes was never 
lifted. The first plane arrived in June 1969. In 1978 the Dutch decided to buy the 
Lockheed P-3 Orion. 



The Army would replace the HJ which stemmed from 1954 and which was really 
obsolete. However, no decision had been made if the successor LANCE would 
have a nuclear capability. The LANCE would arrive in the Netherlands in 1977/78. 
NATO wanted that at least one LANCE unit to be nuclear capable.  

As regards Atomic Demolition Mines: the first Dutch Army Corps will be 
responsible for this although these ADM’s are not stored in the Netherlands.  

Regarding the 155 mm Howitzers: one unit is nuclear capable. Implementation will 
take place in 1976. The 8-inch Howitzers will remain to have their nuclear 
missions.  

The replacement of the F-104 Starfighter: two dual nuclear capable squadrons will 
be phased out in 1982 and 1983 and will be replaced with the F-16 which in 
principle is nuclear capable. However, no final decision had been made as regards 
its nuclear tasks.  

NIKE/Hercules: 3 squadrons were nuclear capable and one was conventional. 
These systems will be phased out eventually.  

Quick Response Alert (QRA): 4 Starfighters with nuclear warheads which can be 
airborne in 15 minutes 
 




